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Committee on Physician Quality
April 17, 2018
Meeting Minutes

Attendance
	Members & MMA Staff
· Rick Cabot, MD 
· David Dixon, MD 
· David W. Edsall, MD
· David McDermott, MD (Excused)
· Lindsey Kerr, MD 

	· Buell Miller, MD 
· Dianna Poulin 
· Gordon Smith, Esq. 
· James Timoney, MD 
· Eric Wise, MD
· John Yindra, MD 

	Guest:

Lisa Howard, Lisa Howard, RMA, Quality Assurance and Improvement Coordinator



	Topic


	Discussion
	Action/Follow-up

	Call to Order
	Dr. Yindra called the meeting to order at 4:09 p.m. 
	Informational

	
	
	

	September 12, 2017 Meeting Minutes
	A motion was made and seconded to accept the meeting minutes from the December 5, 2017 meeting.  VOTE: Motion Carried.
	Accepted

	
	
	

	Old Business
	Greater Portland Health 4th Qtr. Results.  As a follow-up to the last CPQ meeting to close the work of GPH, D. Poulin included for informational purposes GPH’s 4th Quarter results.  

Health Access Network.  Dr. Cabot reported that he and Jeff Brown had planned to work with Health Access Network on resubmission of their annual plan but since they have not submitted their annual report for over a year and a half, it would be better if they reworked their plan and resubmitted it as a new plan.  
	Informational.

HAN will submit their plan as a new plan later this fall.

	
	
	

	New Business
	Resignations of Dr. Roderick Prior and Jeff Brown.  Jeff Brown had decided to leave the Maine Primary Care Association and he has not decided what he is going to do at this point, we would like to keep him on this committee but now is not the appropriate time to do so.   In the meantime, Ashley Mills, MHA – Director of Health Center Network Advancement has agreed to attend these meetings. 
Dr. Prior has decided to step down for health reasons and to take the time to travel and fully retired.  Mr. Smith and the CPQ acknowledged Dr. Prior’s leadership and expertise around quality.  
A motion was made and seconded to recognized Dr. Prior at an upcoming MMA event.  VOTE: Motion carried.

New Chair for CPQ.  Mr. Smith remarked that it is the function of the MMA Board President to appoint Committee Chairs as part of the Nominating Committee process.  Because of the visibility of this committee, it was suggested that a MMA Board member should Chair the Committee and help it decided how it can raise the level of excellence. There are several people on the MMA Board with strong quality backgrounds.  These types of conversations will happen as part of Mr. Smith’s transition during the next 19 months.   
	Mr. Smith will find an opportunity to recognize Dr. Prior in some public way soon.  
MMA’s Nominating Committee will take the Board vacancy under advisement.  

	
	
	

	Annual Plan Reviews
	Maine Family Planning.  Dr. David Edsall reviewed Maine Family Planning and although he found that they have one of the best examples of indicator selection and review process, he felt the process of selection of indicators is not clear and objective.  He also reviewed the suggestions made by Dr. Rod Prior following his review last year and he could not find that any of those were implement or addressed.  

This is part of an ongoing effort to get the practices who have been in the program for some time and who have not made sufficient changes or, in fact, followed the CPQ guidelines for QI plan submission.  These types of reports should no longer be acceptable.   D. Poulin remarked that she did not share the plan with Maine Family Planning because she felt it was important for Gordon Smith and/or Dr. Edsall to discuss these things before it is brought to the full committee for consideration.  Mr. Smith did have that conversation with Evelyn Kieltyka, Sr. VP for Program Services at MFP.  She agreed they will take the suggestions and resubmit their report later.  Dr. Edsall and those on the call, discussed his analysis and agreed that it is time for this committee and practices to take quality to the next level.  
	Tabled until either the May or September meeting.  

	
	
	

	
	St. Croix Regional Medical Center.  Dr. John Yindra reviewed SCRMC’s 2017 annual plan.  Dr Yindra found their summary to be quite good and looked how they share data and outcomes with their board and felt they did a respectable job improving some of the indicators.  He was impressed that they included the results of their patient and employee satisfaction surveys.  He did note, and Ms. Howard confirmed, that as an FQHC, they are mandated by regulatory agencies to collect several indicators. It would be an excellent idea for them to look at something that is outside the requirements.  Following discussion and review, a motion was made and seconded to accept St. Croix’s annual QI report as presented.  VOTE: Motion carried.
	Accepted as noted.  


	
	
	

	Peer Review & Quality Report
	D. Poulin presented data from the three quality surveys she sends hospitals and facilities for which MMA’s helps coordinate their peer review needs.  Mr. Smith reviewed with the newer members of the CPQ the process of how Peer Reviews are ordered, the types of clients we serve, etc.  D. Poulin noted that many of our clients are repeat customers so the number of returned surveys is probably less than one would like.  The surveys that are mailed to medical staff members are not always returned.  She has tried sending them electronically but this is problematic too because she doesn’t have everyone’s e-mails and although she asks the facilities to forward them on to the clinicians, they rarely do it.  
In an effort for ongoing improvement, she created some professional practice evaluation tools for some specialties that don’t really fit into the physician role.  The three she created with input from the same specialties are for a dentist, psychologist, a family nurse practitioner and a social worker.  She also encourages practices to give her feedback about the form and offers to tweak them as appropriate.  Two hospitals, in fact, have their own evaluation forms.  

As a follow-up to the conversation above regarding the practices that participate in the Office-Based Quality Improvement program, it was suggested that we send the practices a satisfaction survey.  D. Poulin thought that was an excellent suggestion but would prefer to wait until a new Chair is in place.  
	Informational.  

	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	
	May 8, 2018, 4:00 p.m.

	
	
	


Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Dianna Poulin, Coordinator for Peer Review & Quality
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